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Ordinance on the establishment of a hydropower reserve: 

statement from Swissgrid 

The planned hydropower reserve is a comprehensible, necessary and feasible measure 

to increase security of supply. Swissgrid is contributing to the consultation process with 

additional proposals for optimisation. 

By establishing a hydropower reserve, the legislator is aiming to improve the availability of 

energy in the winter months. It is a comprehensible and necessary measure to increase 

Switzerland’s security of supply and must be implemented quickly. In the medium and long 

term, further measures are needed to effectively counteract shortages of electricity. Swissgrid 

has developed solutions in association with the authorities and the industry. They include 

building additional domestic production capacity, accelerating procedures for the necessary 

expansion of production capacity and grid infrastructure, and an electricity agreement with the 

EU. 

The Federal Council plans to introduce the hydropower reserve by ordinance so that it will be 

available as early as next winter. According to the draft ordinance, Swissgrid will be entrusted 

with the operational management of the reserve and is prepared to take on this additional, 

responsible task. Swissgrid has asked the legislator to create the relevant statutory bases as 

quickly as possible.  

The preparation, provision and use of the hydropower reserve will result in costs that will be 

settled via the tariffs. Additional contractual agreements with the balance groups and power 

plant operators are also required and must be concluded within a short period of time. Swissgrid 

also sees a need to optimise the formal legal basis for the allowability of costs.  

Further details can be found in the summary of Swissgrid’s statement. 

Further information: media@swissgrid.ch or by phone +41 58 580 31 00. 

Powering the future  

Swissgrid is the national grid company. As the owner of Switzerland’s extra-high-voltage grid, it is responsible for 

operating the grid safely and without discrimination and for maintaining, modernising and expanding the grid efficiently 

and with respect for the environment. Swissgrid has more than 600 skilled employees from 28 countries at its sites in 

Aarau, Prilly, Castione, Landquart, Laufenburg, Ostermundigen and Uznach. As a member of the European Network of 

Transmission System Operators (ENTSO-E), it is also responsible for tasks in the fields of grid planning, system 

management and market design in the European exchange of electricity. The majority of Swissgrid’s share capital is 

jointly held by various Swiss electricity companies. 

https://www.swissgrid.ch/en/home/newsroom/positions.html#statements-on-consultation

